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Question:  RSDLG39

Topic:  Norfolk Island – Greenwich University

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: p 36

Output: 1.1 Policy Advice and Ministerial Services

Senator Carr asked:

1. Is the Minister aware of correspondence from representatives of the Norfolk Island Government, dated 14/11/00 and 1/12/00, (to DETYA officer Mr Mike Gallagher) and, secondly, dated 9/01/01 and 17/01/01 (to the Minister for Education, Training and Youth Affairs, Dr Kemp)?  Has the Minister been provided with copies of this correspondence?

2. Has the Minister held discussions with the Norfolk Island Government, subsequent to the release of the report of the MCEETYA Committee which examined the bona fides of Greenwich University?  With whom have these discussions been held?  What was the nature of these discussions?

3. Is the Minister aware of the undertaking made at the MCEETYA meeting of April 1999 by the Norfolk Island Government, regarding the legal status of Greenwich University, in the event that the MCEETYA Committee determined that Greenwich University did not meet the criteria for admission to the Australian Qualifications Framework?  What is the Minister’s understanding of the substance of this agreement?

4. What is the Minister’s understanding of the current intentions of the Norfolk Island Government with regard to the legal status of Greenwich University, and in particular its status as a university?

5. What actions does the Minister propose to take to ensure that the undertaking of the Norfolk Island Government, made in April 1999, is kept?

Answer:

1.
The Department has referred to the correspondence of 14/11/00 and 1/12/00 to DETYA officer Mr Mike Gallagher, and to the correspondence of 17/01/01 to the Minister for Education, Training and Youth Affairs, Dr Kemp, in briefing, but has not provided me with copies of the correspondence.

2.
No.  I have met with the Norfolk Island Government at Intergovernmental Meetings but Greenwich University was not raised.

3.
I have been advised in briefings that the Norfolk Island Minister for Education had agreed that the Norfolk Island Government would consider reviewing its legislation as long as Greenwich University was first given an opportunity to rectify any deficiencies identified by the MCEETYA Committee.

4.
I have not had any discussion with the Norfolk Island Government on this matter, nor have they written to me about it.

5.
This is a matter for the Norfolk Island Government and the Minister for Education. However, I would encourage the Norfolk Island Government to urge Greenwich University to implement the recommendations of the MCEETYA Report.
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